HENDRUM ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY




                        A Small City with Big Dreams 

Regular Meeting of the Hendrum EDA

Monday, May 14, 2012

Hendrum Professional Building Board Room

Chairman Kolness called the regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA to order at 6:50 P.M.  Board members present:  P. Dukleth, J. Kolness, A. Nelson, and S. Tommerdahl.  Also Present:  N. Kjersten, Secretary-Treasurer, and C. Johannsen, Mayor.  Absent:  M. Alm, M. Smart, and M. Person.

CITIZENS’ FORUM:  None.

CONSENT AGENDA:  P. Dukleth moved, seconded by A. Nelson to approve the minutes from the April 9, 2012 regular EDA meeting.  Aye: Dukleth, Kolness, Nelson, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None.  Absent: Alm, Smart, and Person.
APPROVE AGENDA:  P. Dukleth moved, seconded by A. Nelson to approve the agenda with the following additions:  under New Business: A. Landscaping, and B. Sign for New Lots.   Aye: Dukleth, Kolness, Nelson, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None.  Absent: Alm, Smart, and Person.

REPORT OF OFFICERS & COMMITTEES:  Chairman’s Report:  No report.

Hendrum Rec Club:  Discussion took place on people who are interested in becoming a new board.  A meeting will be set up between the people who are interested in being on the Rec Club board and the current Rec Club board members.

Secretary-Treasurer’s Report:  Financial Report and Payment of Claims:  The financial report and claims in the amount of $376.15 were presented.  

A. Nelson moved, seconded by S. Tommerdahl to approve the Financial Report and to pay claims in the amount of $376.15.  Aye: Dukleth, Kolness, Nelson, and Tommerdahl. Nay: None.  Absent: Alm, Smart, and Person.

OLD BUSINESS:  Grant:  S. Tommerdahl reported that she has not heard anything back from USDA and will call USDA to check the status of this grant.

Post Office:  Chairman Kolness stated that the Postmaster General had made the decision not to close any post offices, but instead they would be shortening the business hours of post offices.  Hendrum’s Post Office will be going down to four business hours a day.

National Night Out:  Mayor Johannsen gave an update of different organizations and activities that he would like to see at the event.  A National Night Out committee meeting will be set up so further planning can take place.

NEW BUSINESS: Landscaping:  Discussion took place on how the rock in front of the Professional Building needed to be sprayed.

Sign for Lots:  Discussion took place on coming up with a sign to promote the Wild Rice Addition Lots, which would cover the sign used for the construction of the levee.

OTHER BUSINESS:  None

ANNOUNCEMENTS:
May 14, 2012 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

May 15, 2012 – Spring Clean-Up Day

May 28, 2012 – Memorial Day (All City Departments Closed)

June 11, 2012 – Regularly Scheduled EDA Meeting

Having no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:10 P.M.

The above minutes are unofficial until approved at the next regular meeting of the Hendrum EDA on 

June 11, 2012.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole R. Kjersten

EDA Secretary-Treasurer
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